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LLadies and gentlemen, good evening. This will be my
final opportunity to address you as Chairman of the
Board of Trustees. After five personally rewarding

years in this office, the time has arrived for me to step down. 
At the close of this meeting Don Ross will become the next
Chairman of the Board of Trustees and I couldn’t be more
delighted. I step down knowing that the Preservation Society
will be in good hands.

There are six trustees who will be rotating off the board with
me this year. They are Ron Fleming, Joe Hammer, Leila Jenkins,
Frank Ray, Pat Stensrud, and Keith Stokes. I thank you all and
the entire board for your volunteer efforts, wise counsel, and
support of our organization. 

Earlier this year we sadly lost one of our most valued trustees,
Jay Humphrey. He served on our Finance Committee and
spearheaded the work on our benefit plans. Knowledgeable and
thoughtful with a self-deprecating sense of humor, Jay knew
how to get people to work together in a cooperative manner
under challenging circumstances. We are honored to have 
Jay’s wife Kammy and son Will with us here tonight. May 
we please have a moment of silence for Jay.

The employees and senior staff of the Preservation Society
manage this organization professionally and to the highest
standards. It takes a lot of talent to manage an organization of
this size which relies on a number of volunteers. I thank them
all, employees and volunteers alike, for their dedication and 
hard work.

I want to especially thank our Executive Director and CEO
Trudy Coxe for working so closely with me and the Board of
Trustees. Trudy possesses an extraordinary amount of energy
and initiative, and she has done a remarkable job of guiding the

Preservation Society forward into the 21st century. The
Preservation Society is fortunate to have her at the helm. 
It has been my pleasure to work with her. 

My wife Kathy told me that if I didn’t thank her she would
throw a tomato at me. It really has been a joy to have her by 
my side. The staff is probably fonder of her than me. Now 
that she is stepping down as the Chairman’s wife, she’s afraid
she’ll suffer from FOMO, Fear Of Missing Out. Don’t worry,
Kath. That will never happen to you.

The Board first elected me as a trustee of the Preservation
Society in 1986. I would like to take this opportunity to reminisce
a bit and reflect upon my experience with this great organization.

As a brand new Board member, I first stepped over the
threshold of the front door and into the offices of the
Preservation Society exactly 24 years ago. They were located at
118 Mill Street then, in the private home Katherine Warren had
generously donated to the Society. You probably don’t know that
prior to that it was Trudy Coxe’s great-grandmother’s home.

Mill Street was too small for full meetings of the Board of
Trustees, so they were of necessity held in the bigger houses.
Back then, there was no Development Department and no
Annual Fund. John Winslow was the President and Chairman
and he ran the organization in his own unique and inimitable
fashion, with an artful political astuteness that more than made
up for their non-existence.

Monique Pannagio managed the Preservation Society’s
publicity all by herself, and she hated to spend money. If it wasn’t
free, it didn’t interest her, and she did do a remarkable job of
getting the word out about the Newport Mansions into many
publications nationwide.

The
Chairman’s
Report
By Pierre duPont Irving

Delivered at the Preservation Society’s 
Annual Meeting, June 17, 2010

“We want to make sure

that millions more people

will have the opportunity

to visit our museum

properties and further

enhance their experience

with us in new and 

exciting ways.”

Pierre duPont Irving Ph
oto

 by
 co

rbe
ttp

ho
tog

rap
hy

.ne
t



4 The Preservation Society of Newport County Annual Report   2009-2010   5

throughout the year. Our web site offers scholarly research
articles, video and audio podcasts and is being continually
expanded.

With the help and guidance of the Development Department,
the Annual Fund, gifts and grants, and membership revenues
totaled two and a half million dollars, an amount more than 
two-thirds the size of total revenues in 1986.

The Newport Flower Show, which raises funds for gardens
and grounds, has become an institution in itself which draws
gardeners from all over. It is the only open air flower show
remaining in America. The Wine and Food Festival brings 
in additional funding
for Preservation Society
operations. Corporate
sponsorship has become
an integral part of these
activities as they 
have grown.

Last year’s revenues
and expenses were 
16 million dollars.
Membership has
increased dramatically.
Visitation was 43% of
total revenues, a more
comfortable percentage
for the Board and 
staff. Keeping up the
properties and grounds
cost about 3.9 million
dollars. The
Preservation Society had
97 full-time, and 232 part-time employees. Deferred maintenance
has been quantified and reduced significantly, to about 1.7
million dollars. Our endowment at the fiscal year end in March
had grown to 28 million dollars, still less than double the size of
our annual revenues and comparatively small for an organization
of our size.

Much of the increased revenue the Preservation Society has
generated over the years has been devoted to house and museum
activities. The Preservation Society is no less committed to
promoting historic preservation than it has been since its
inception. We continue to work diligently towards that end. As I
speak, the Preservation Society is closely involved with proposed
revisions to the Historic District Ordinance for Newport and
trying to protect historic fences and walls along Bellevue Avenue.
Most importantly, our houses serve to exemplify the value of
historic preservation to all our visitors. These iconic houses, their
collections, and their gardens constitute a unique, living museum
in situ in the City of Newport.

Since they first opened to the public in 1948, over 30 million
people have walked through the doors of the Preservation
Society’s houses. At the height of the summer season, the

Newport Mansions draw more visitors than any other cultural
institution in New England. Admissions last year were over
780,000. I never cease to be amazed when I see numbers like that.
After all, I think, Newport is at heart a small town. The public
clearly respects and values our museum properties. Over the
course of time I daresay the Preservation Society has become a
venerable institution.

We want to make sure that millions more people will have the
opportunity to visit our museum properties and further enhance
their experience with us in new and exciting ways. As an
organization, we want to learn, we want to educate, we want to
excel. We are not suffering from any lack of ideas. All we need

are the resources to
put them to work. 
We are a vibrant
institution. 

Several years ago
our properties insurer,
Fireman’s Fund, gave
us their figures for
the replacement cost
for our houses. We
all know that they
are, in fact,
irreplaceable. They
represent far more
than the elements
that went into their
creation; original
materials are no

longer available, and
much of their old world

craftsmanship cannot be recreated. I want to bring up this
number to give you an idea of the monumental task ahead of us
to preserve and protect our buildings. The replacement value 
of the houses alone, not their collections or landscaping, is over 
750 million dollars. Just imagine the expense to keep up a 
750 million dollar home. To date, the restoration cost for all of
the Preservation Society’s houses has exceeded 51 million dollars.
The financial challenges are immense. We must do whatever is
necessary to assure success in this endeavor. This is where the
Preservation Society is vulnerable.

As I prepare to step down, I am so impressed by what our
founders and those who followed them have accomplished.
When I look at the Preservation Society today these three 
words come to mind: venerable, vibrant, and vulnerable. The
Preservation Society is a unique, remarkable, and wonderful
organization that has touched the lives of many, many people.
Let us do what we can to assure that many, many more will be
touched in the future.

I thank you all for the privilege of working with you. 
It has been my pleasure.

The Elms Sunken Garden was literally and figuratively
sunken. What remained provided a perfect venue for the beloved
Elms Fair. There was no danger of trampling any planting since
the garden no longer existed. The Elms Fair was the fundraising
event for the season that year. The Preservation Society was the
acknowledged master of gala events. 

The houses all had mothers. Well, they didn’t really have
mothers. But it felt to me like each one had a mother who
watched over it carefully with her house committee.

Chepstow and the Isaac Bell House were still in private 
hands. As has always been the case with any house that the
Preservation Society
eventually acquired,
both needed work.

Total revenues and
expenses were a little
over 3.4 million dollars.
Membership had just
broken 3,000. Visitation
accounted for a
whopping 78% of
revenue, a very high
percentage which was
of concern to the Board.
Other sources of
revenue needed to be
found. Maintaining 
the properties that year
cost $629,000. Fifty 
full-time employees
were working for the
Society; records for part
timers don’t go back that far. Deferred maintenance for all the
properties, although we didn’t know it at the time which was
probably just as well, was over 14 million dollars and counting.
Our endowment was just over 6 million dollars, less than double
our annual revenues and very small for an organization like ours.

If you were a visitor in 1986, you could choose to tour among 
9 houses and every tour was conducted by a guide. In high season
at The Breakers there was often a long waiting line. If you got
hungry, you were unfortunately out of luck, although you could
get something to drink. The Breakers was famous for having the
highest grossing Coca-Cola® machine in southern New England.
It also had an odorific public bathroom. You could shop at a
small store in The Breakers, but nowhere else. 

There were popular field trips and lectures which were
offered to our members, and the first of many costume exhibits
was put on display. 

As I look back to that time when I first became involved, and
compare it to where we are now as we are gathered here this
evening, what impresses me is how the Preservation Society has
continued to mature as a vibrant cultural institution.  A lot of

strategic planning has gone into it. Building needs and collections
needs have been quantified. Business liabilities have been
addressed. The Preservation Society was the first non-profit in
Rhode Island to move to health savings accounts, which has
allowed for more control over health insurance premiums. Our
defined benefit plan has been replaced by a defined contribution
plan. Departments have been reorganized to maximize the
effectiveness of our museum mission and visitor experience.

Today, having outgrown Katherine Warren’s house, the
administrative offices of the Preservation Society have moved to
the Pell Building at 424 Bellevue Avenue, our former Executive
Director Toby Pell’s grandfather’s home. Trudy Coxe’s office is

in Toby’s father’s
old bedroom.
Newport is, at heart,
a small town.

The Preservation
Society is now able
to offer a far richer
experience to its
visitors and
members than was
available when I was
a new trustee. Audio
tours incorporating
the latest in
technology help to
recreate the living
history of the largest
houses. When the
new audio tour was

inaugurated at The
Breakers last year, the lines disappeared. Specialty tours can be
arranged. A behind-the-scenes tour at The Elms is very popular.
The audio tours can be listened to in four languages, and many
of our tours are available in written form in additional languages. 
Most recently they have been translated into Mandarin Chinese 
and Korean. 

In addition to the famous Breakers Coke® machine, food and
snacks are now available to our visitors at The Elms Carriage
House and the Marble House Tea House. Today, a visitor 
won’t go away hungry. Upscale museum stores with modern
bathrooms are in each of the big houses and downtown at
Bannister’s Wharf. 

Marble House is the venue for the new Gavet exhibit, which
has brought over 350 paintings, sculptures and decorative works
of art back to their home in the Gothic Room. In conjunction
with the John and Mable Ringling Museum of Art, it is the most
ambitious exhibit that the Preservation Society has ever put on.

Educational offerings have grown tremendously over the
years. The Newport Symposium provides a unique educational
forum for members and visitors who are interested in the
decorative arts. There are numerous lectures and forums held

Pierre Irving, Toby Pell, Helen Winslow, Jerry Slocum and Armin Allen
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Pierre Irving turns over the helm to Donald O. Ross at the Annual Meeting.
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This is a bittersweet night for me, because with Pierre’s
Irving’s imminent departure as Chairman of the
Board, I will be losing a very good partner and

colleague.  I have been blessed over the last decade to work 
with four great Chairs:  Jerry Slocum and Armin Allen, and by
phone and through meetings, John Winslow, and, for the past
five years, Pierre Irving. I have enjoyed every single minute.
Pierre and I have been through all sorts of challenges – many of
them – and because of Pierre’s leadership style and temperament,
there’s never been a reason to feel discouraged or fearful; only
hopeful and optimistic.  He’s been a great captain of the
Preservation Society ship, and I ask you to join me in a round 
of applause for Pierre.

It’s been a tremendous year for us, and, given the state of the
world, that’s huge.  What I’m going to do tonight is to share with
you my Top Ten list of Preservation Society accomplishments,
and then take a few minutes to look ahead 25 years, much as
Pierre reflected back on the last 25.  I hope that you’ll conclude
that you’re supporting a great cause and that it is your support
that has helped propel us forward. 

10. We finished the year with a significant surplus. We did 
it with no layoffs, no furloughs, and with a great deal of
momentum on many programs. Our financial success is, 
I believe, due to our incredible staff who tightened their
belts without complaint; our superb Board, staff and
volunteers who helped to raise needed funds through 
the Annual Fund campaign, and events like Coaching
Weekend; and overall smarts on how we manage. 

9. We did some really neat preservation projects – big ones –
that included restoring the front gates at The Breakers 
and preserving the roof at Chateau-sur-Mer, a project that
will be complete at the end of July after five long years.

8. We had a banner year for attendance. Total admissions
grew by 4.7%, to over 780,000.  That is the highest 
rate of growth in more than a decade, the highest total
admissions since fiscal year 2004, and the third 
consecutive year of admissions growth. 

7. Our membership reached 23,870.

6. We debuted one of the most significant exhibitions in 
the Preservation Society’s history – the return to the 
Gothic Room of Alva Vanderbilt’s original collection 
of Medieval and Renaissance art and artifacts. 

5. The new audio tour at The Breakers received rave 
reviews, starting with The Newport Daily News and 
The New York Times. In about 2 weeks we’ll be debuting
another new audio tour of The Breakers, designed
specifically for 8-10 year olds.  And my greatest worry 
is that it’ll be more fun than the adult tour.

4. We have created an International Council of distinguished
individuals that will be chaired by the head of the 
National Gallery, Rusty Powell, and our former Chair,
Armin Allen.   Just to give you an idea of the caliber 
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The Directors of some of America’s most distinguished Gilded Age museums gathered at 
The Breakers for a unique public roundtable discussion.  From left, Joel Hoffman of Vizcaya
Museum and Gardens in Miami; Gary Vikan of The Walters Art Museum in Baltimore; Anne Poulet
of The Frick Collection, New York; Trudy Coxe of The Preservation Society of Newport County;
Anne Hawley of the Isabella Stewart Gardner Museum in Boston; Bill Bodine of the Frick Art &
Historical Center in Pittsburgh, and John Blades of the Flagler Museum in Palm Beach.

CEO & Executive 
Director’s Report
By Trudy Coxe

Delivered at the Preservation Society’s 
Annual Meeting, June 17, 2010

Guests examine jewelry and other objects included in the Gothic Art exhibit at Marble House.
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Celebrating the completion of the restoration of The Breakers gates last winter: Dan Buschgans,
Rich Buschgans, Pierre Irving, Noreen Drexel, Gladys Szápáry, Richard Loebs, Jr., Donald Crist,
Curt Genga, Carl Rothberg and David Leys.   
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of people we have attracted, I’ll mention two:  Richard
Moe, who is retiring as President of the National Trust 
for Historic Preservation; and Dame Fiona Reynolds,
Director General of the National Trust of England. 

3. We are forging a very promising relationship with Bryant
University and its Chinese Institute and as a result, a
Chinese art historian will spend a year here, researching 
our collection of Chinese artifacts at Kingscote and
Chateau-sur-Mer—a first-of-its-kind research project 
for us.

2. We continue to refine the organizational structure in 
order to better accomplish our mission, with two new
departments created in the last year – the Department 
of Museum Experience and the Department of Museum
Affairs, which incorporates the functions of Academic
Programs, Curatorial and Conservation. 

And finally, number 1 on our Top Ten list is the fact that 
we had Pierre at the helm this past year!

“The goal is ...to be a center of excellence for the stewardship of 

historic sites; to be a leading educational resource and research 

center for visitors and students from around the world; and, 

to be a nationally-significant advocate for preservation”

Trudy Coxe



Annual Report   2009-2010   98 The Preservation Society of Newport County

So, here we are:  strong financially; a tremendously talented
and committed Board (and I look forward to working with 
Don and the new Board); and, a staff  that is professional,
hardworking and creative, and brimming over with passion 
for their work. 

I have to say that I am very optimistic about our future.
We’ve spent many months laying out a vision for what 
the Preservation Society will be in 25 years, in preparation for a
comprehensive campaign that will help sustain the Preservation
Society for the century to come.  And the goal is straightforward:
to be a center of excellence for the stewardship of historic sites; 
to be a leading educational resource and research center for
visitors and students from around the world; and, to be a
nationally-significant advocate for preservation. 

As everyone here knows, our challenge is monumental.
Caring for 33 buildings, 82 acres of gardens and grounds, 
1,800 specimen trees, and 40,000 objects is no small task.  

So, imagine our future if you will. We see thousands of school
children enjoying a behind-the-scenes tour of the basement at

At the Newport Symposium:  His Excellency Mr. Pierre Vimont, Ambassador of France to the
U.S., Trudy Coxe, Donald Ross and John Tschirch.
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Tour guide Ray Roy with the Governor of Bermuda, Sir Richard Gozney, 
and Lady Gozney, after giving them a tour of Marble House.

Magnificent historic trees are among the outstanding features of the 
Preservation Society’s landscapes.
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The Breakers, where they will learn how that building was
constructed, or the Isaac Bell House, where they’ll learn 
how that house was preserved.  And they’re having fun.

We see student researchers and young scholars flocking 
to Newport to help us uncover how The Breakers was built 
so quickly, who the craftsmen and artisans who labored 
here were, and who designed the landscape at Kingscote, 
a real Victorian gem.

We see these young researchers – who will be museum 
leaders in the future – bunking down in a newly-restored
carriage house at The Elms after a hard day of work.

We see our landscapes recognized as the finest 
arboretum in America.  

We see a real Visitors Center, not a tent, to welcome 
our guests.

We see our staff working out of a state-of-the-art conservation
and collections storage facility, created in concert with other
institutions like the Redwood Library, to solve a common
museum problem: how and where to store our collections.

We see our endowment 2.5 times larger than it is right now 
so that we can recover lost collection objects when they become
available in the marketplace, or make emergency repairs when
we have to.

Finally, we see the preservation ethic in Newport so strong
that we’ll never have to worry about whether unsightly chain
link fences will dominate historic Bellevue Avenue, the most
beautiful road in America.  Right now, under the current law,
we could take down the gates and fence at Marble House and
replace them with chain link.

Dreaming?  Hardly.  This “shared vision” is much more 
than a dream. It is our beloved institution’s destiny, one that
Katherine Warren would have been proud of, and with your
help and support one we will endeavor to realize. 

Thank you

The Gothic Room at Marble House   Photo by Ira Kerns



IIam happy to report that the Preservation Society had an
excellent year from a financial point of view for the fiscal year
ended March 31, 2010. These have been exceedingly difficult

times in the museum world, and we seem to have made it through
thus far in better shape than many of our peers. That being said, we
certainly remain vigilant on the expense front, and are always looking
at ways to enhance our financial condition.

The budget that we structured for the fiscal year just ended was
developed and reworked during the first two months in early 2009. 
I am sure you all will recall that the country and the world were 
faced with the most dire financial conditions since the 1930s. It was 
in that environment that we made a decision to scale back our 
forecast for admission revenue by 5%. We then looked at ways to 
cut expenses without any layoffs. 

The results: on total revenues of $16.1 million, we achieved a
surplus of $332,000 for the year ended March 31. We actually had a
4.7% increase in visits to our properties, which resulted in admission
revenues being 12.5% better than budget. (Admissions continue to
represent about 40% of our overall budget.) In addition, memberships
contributed $830,000, which was an increase of almost 12% over the
2009 figure. Further, we had our most successful Annual Fund ever,
raising $633,000. We owe an enormous thanks to Angela Fischer 
and George Warren who, yet again, put in untold hours and smart

thinking to make this year’s effort a great success. Overall on the gift
front, we received $3.7 million in cash and non-cash gifts, which was
an increase of $400,000 over the prior year. Many, many thanks to all
of you who contributed so generously yet again.

Partially as a result of our better-than-expected admissions, as well
as careful planning, our stores netted about $240,000, which
represented a 75% improvement over last year, and far, far better than
budgeted. Actual store sales were up more than the associated
expenses, meaning our margins in the stores were higher. That’s no
small feat in the current environment. And, last year, the Coaching
Weekend was extremely successful, and contributed better than
expected to our revenue picture.

On the expense front, strong fiscal controls kept the budget
extraordinarily in line. 

The net results were that we actually had a balanced budget before
drawing anything from our endowment. We typically draw 5% of a
three year average balance figure, but last year drew slightly less in
order to allow the endowment more chance to recover from the
ravages of the bear market. The endowment, which is very well
diversified amongst a variety of asset classes, was very much improved
and had a total net return of 36% for the year ended March 31. Our

capital expenditures were $1.6 million last year, as we decided
to push forward the completion of the Chateau-sur-Mer

roof, when we had a chance for a lower price from the
contractors in return for stepping up the schedule. Other
major project expenses included the creation of the audio

tour for The Breakers, which we view as a strategic
investment, and which has been very well received. We also

made a strategic decision to change the structure of our employee
retirement benefits, which necessitated a $1.8 million borrowing to
switch to a defined contribution plan. While this puts pressure on our
balance sheet for a while, the long-term implications are expected to be
positive for all parties. 

Again, we went through agonizing budget discussions earlier this
year, and are working towards a balanced budget and debt reduction.
After deferring pay raises for a year, we did implement salary
enhancements for our extremely hard-working, very dedicated and
extraordinarily-talented staff. I cannot emphasize enough how pleased
the Board is with the efforts of the entire team. We have major
challenges ahead of us over the next few years, with continued capital
projects and maintenance. We have to be creative in ways to showcase
our houses, with exhibits such as the Gothic Exhibit at Marble House,
and further ways to develop our reputation as the source of knowledge
for the things that are important to us: architectural history, restoration
and conservation techniques, landscapes, collections within house
museums, as well as preservation advocacy. But I believe we are well
positioned to meet these challenges and opportunities. 

So far this year, we seem to be on the right track and are within 
our budget.

I want to specifically thank Jim Burress, our Finance Director, and
his team who year after year continue to impress us— and also the
members of the Finance Committee. After 21 years on the Committee
and chairing it for the last five, I will be stepping down, and handing
the baton to Monty Burnham, who has been thoroughly involved in
the Committee for several years.  But I won’t be far away.  

Thank you.
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REVENUE

Admissions                  40.5%
Contributions 21.9%

Newport Mansions Stores 17.4%

Endowment Draw 8.6%

Property Rental 6.8%

Pres. Society Events 4.8%

EXPENSES

Curatorial, Conservation, 
Preservation & Restoration 36.7%

Education 20.3%

Newport Mansions Stores 16.9%

Supporting Services 10.8%

Pres. Society Events 8.5%

Property Rental  3.2%

Fundraising 3.6%

40.5%   
Admissions 

8.6%   
Endowment Draw

36.7%   
Curatorial, 
Conservation, 
Preservation 
& Restoration

20.3%
Education

17.4%   
Newport Mansions  

Stores

16.9%   
Newport 

Mansions 
Stores

10.8%
Supporting

Services

8.5%   
P.S. Events

3.2%  
Property 

Rental 3.6%   Fundraising

21.9%   
Contributions

6.8%   
Property Rental 

4.8%   
P.S. Events
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Treasurer’s Report
By Donald O. Ross

Delivered at the Preservation Society’s 
Annual Meeting, June 17, 2010
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Laurel Awards
The Laurel Award is given annually by the Preservation Society in recognition 
of outstanding service, artisanship or leadership in support of its mission.  
This year, three Laurel Awards were bestowed at the Annual Meeting in June.

Recognition of Outstanding Service, Artisanship or Leadership

Kate Gubelmann

For Horticulture
In recognition of her commitment over the years to preserving
Newport’s landscape history, including the establishment of The
Newport Flower Show, the restoration of Miss Wetmore’s garden 
at Chateau-sur-Mer, and most recently the re-publication of the
classic book Newport in Flower.

David Dangremond

For Volunteerism
In recognition of his years of leadership and involvement with 
The Newport Symposium, making it an internationally-acclaimed
forum for the discussion of art and cultural history.

Curt Ramm

For Artisanship
In recognition of his masterful artistry - weaving voices, music 
and sound into tapestries of mood and message - in the critically-
acclaimed audio tours of The Breakers and our interpretive
Newport Mansions DVD. 

David Dangremond and Frank Ray

Kate Gubelmann and Pierre Irving
Photos by corbettphotography.net

Antiquarian Award

For Distinguished Service and 

Untiring Devotion to the

Work of The Preservation

Society of Newport County

Pierre duPont Irving has been a calm and deliberative force in the development of The Preservation Society of Newport County 
for nearly a quarter of a century. Beginning with his election to the Board of Trustees in 1986, through his service as Treasurer, 
Vice Chairman, and ultimately Chairman of the Board, he has provided dependable and thoughtful leadership on issues of significance
facing the organization, and helped it grow into the internationally-recognized and accredited museum complex it is today. 

Through the years of his devoted volunteer service, Pierre has been especially influential on the Preservation Society’s fiscal policies,
helping to oversee the growth of our budget from approximately 3.5 million dollars to approximately 17 million dollars today.  

Under his direct leadership, the Preservation Society created its multi-year strategic plan – a comprehensive roadmap for how 
we will operate, grow, and remain relevant into the 21st century.

Pierre has worked tirelessly over the years to ensure that the Preservation Society properties, each an important cultural landmark
helping to define our national heritage, are preserved and made available for interpretation by present and future generations.

Pierre was also actively involved in the Public Policy Committee, helping to extend the influence of the Preservation Society
statewide as the Society worked to support legislation in support of state historic preservation tax credits, and locally, the hiring of 
an historic preservation planner for the City of Newport. Within Newport County itself, Pierre is helping to make the Preservation
Society an influential partner with the City of Newport and local organizations to preserve the historic character and quality of life 
of our city. 

Equipped with a warm smile and a down-to-earth sense of humor, Pierre is as much at home mingling with staff at the employee
picnic, as discussing the intricacies of finance in the Board Room. His approachability and his genuine interest in the concerns of
Trustees, members, employees, and volunteers are much appreciated by all. 

For all of these reasons, and for his overall devotion to the Preservation Society over twenty-four years of faithful volunteer service,
as well as his ongoing appreciation for the value of historic preservation, we are honored to confer on Pierre duPont Irving the
Antiquarian Award for Distinguished Service and Untiring Devotion to the Work of The Preservation Society of Newport County.

Given at Newport, Rhode Island
This 17th day of June, 2010

Donald O. Ross

The Preservation Society of Newport County

Curt Ramm and John Muggeridge

Pierre duPont Irving, with his wife Kathy and son Michael
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IN D I V I D U A L G I F T S

Champions of
Preservation

$100,000 and above
Mr. and Mrs. A. Leslie Ballard
Mr. David B. Ford

$50,000-$99,999
Mr. Dayton T. Carr
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene B. Roberts, Jr.
The Estate of Harold B. Werner

$25,000-$49,999
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Auersperg
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Coleman, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn M. Darden
Mrs. John R. Donnell
Mr. Ronald Lee Fleming 
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard S. Gewirz
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Gubelmann
Mr. and Mrs. Colin Keith
Mr. and Mrs. Peter D. Kiernan III
Mr. Paul L. Szápáry
Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey
Anonymous

Chairman’s Circle 
$10,000-$24,999

Mr. and Mrs. Mortimer Berkowitz III
Mrs. Thomas W. Blake
Mrs. Helen D. Buchanan and 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard I. Burnham
Mr. and Mrs. Duncan A. Chapman
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Conese, Sr./
Conese Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Edmond de La Haye Jousselin
Elizabeth Prince de Ramel
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Fernandez
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. S. Haigney
The Honorable Esmond V. Harmsworth
Mr. S. Tucker Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. David E. P. Lindh
The Honorable and Mrs. Randolph Mason
Mrs. Peter V. C. Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Ohrstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Louis G. Piancone
Mr. and Mrs. John Purdy
Ms. Topsy Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Guy F. C. Van Pelt
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Watson III
Anonymous

President’s Circle
$5,000-$9,999 

Ms. Helen Harting Abell
Mrs. Russell B. Aitken
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Beitchman
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Brooks, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Carlin
Mrs. Alexander C. Cushing
Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Damon
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence J. Ellison
Mr. and Mrs. Howard A. Fafard
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Galkin
Mr. and Mrs. G. Stanton Geary 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Gilbane
Mr. Stephen L. Glascock and 
Ms. Barbara van Beuren
Mrs. Robert H. I. Goddard
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Grace
Mr. Joseph W. Hammer
Mr. and Mrs. Pierre duPont Irving
Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Kidder
Mrs. Donald Breck Lamont
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Leatherman
Mr. Richard C. Loebs, Jr.
Mr. Henry S. Lynn, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Matthews
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel M. Mencoff
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Miller
Sir Paul & Lady Sarah Nicholson
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick H. Prince IV
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew K. Reilly
Sarah K. de Coizart Article TENTH
Perpetual Charitable Trust
Mr. Michael H. Sherman
Mr. and Mrs. A. Theodore Stautberg, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John A. van Beuren

Heritage Circle
$2,500-$4,999

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Bennett
Captain and Mrs. Nicholas Brown
Capt. and Mrs. W. L. Caldwell, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund F. Capozzi, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Kendall G. Chen
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Comstock, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Danieli
Mr. George David
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent DiBona, Jr.
Bill and Jacalyn Egan
Dr. and Mrs. Edwin G. Fischer/ 
The Hope Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene W. Friedrich
Mr. and Mrs. Michael K. Gewirz
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. I. Goddard
Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Gonzalez
Mr. and Mrs. S. Matthews V. Hamilton, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. George G. Herrick
Mrs. Richard F. Hunnewell
Mr. John F. Hunt and 
Ms. Myrtice P. McCaskill
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Klau/
FNZ Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Henry C. B. Lindh
Ambassador John L. Loeb, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Menoudakos
Captain Leo N. Orsi, Jr.
Mr. John Peixinho/Franklin and 
Company Interiors 
Mr. and Mrs. Curt R. Pindler/ 
Curt R. & Gerry Pindler Foundation
Mr. Lowell G. Powers, Jr. Philanthropic
Fund of The Greater Cincinnati Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Frank N. Ray
Dr. and Mrs. James S. Reibel
Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Royce
Mr. Nicholas B. Scheetz
Mr. and Mrs. J. Laurence Sheerin
Ms. Gladys Szápáry
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Townsend
Mr. and Mrs. Archbold D. van Beuren
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Warren
Mr. and Mrs. John P. White
Mr. and Mrs. William N. Wood Prince
Anonymous

Benefactor
$1,000-$2,499

Captain and Mrs. Richard G. Alexander
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Anthony
Mrs. Victoria J. Avery
Mr. and Mrs. George F. Baker IV
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Ball
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Bartlett, Jr.
Ms. Brittain Bardes
Ms. Denae Bayer and Mr. Stephen Ovren
David and Carol Bazarsky
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Berk
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Bevan
Mrs. James S. Billups
Reine and Tim Bitting
Mr. and Mrs. Richard N. Bohan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard N. Bohan, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Les Bowen
Mr. and Mrs. Hallam Boyd, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Brodsky
Mr. Robert Bruns
Mrs. Ruth Hale Buchanan
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Burress
The Countess of Caithness
Ms. Andrea Carneiro
Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. Casey
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Casey
Martha and James Chadwick
Mrs. Robert H. Charles
Mr. and Mrs. Howard G. Chilton
Ms. Constance Cincotta
Ms. Candace A. Clark and 
Mr. Edmund S. Borkoski II
Ms. Trudy Coxe and Mr. James Gaffney
Mr. John Dalsheim
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Damon
Mr. and Mrs. Edward N. Dane
Ms. Elizabeth L. Daniels
Michael and Ginger Delfino
Ms. Melanie Delman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert V. Duprey
Mr. Michael Dury
Mr. Howard Eisenberg and 
Ms. Doris Zografos
Mr. Jonathan Farber and Ms. Jolyn Swanson
Mr. Louis A. Fazzano
Mrs. Katherine D. Findlay
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Fischer
Mrs. George Edward Ford

Benefactor
$1,000-$2,499    continued

Mr. Curtis H. Genga
The Honorable and Mrs. David S. Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. John Rovensky Grace
Ms. Pamela Granbery
Sharon and Peter Grossman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Grasing
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Harper III
Mr. Torrence Harder
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew P. Heaney
Mrs. Edward F. Herrlinger
Ms. Joya Granbery Hoyt
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Hull
Ms. Diane S. Hurley
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Heyward Isham
Mr. and Mrs. Roger E. Kass
Mrs. George M. Kaufman
Mrs. Belinda Kielland
Mr. Daniel K. Kinder
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Kirchner
Mr. and Mrs. David F. Kleeman
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Kostelny
Mrs. M. S. Krakoff
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lang
Mr. and Mrs. Michael H. Lanza
Patricia P. Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Leonard
Mr. and Mrs. William Lockett, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Lowenthal
Mr. Peter E. Madden
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Manice
Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Matheson, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Mauran IV
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. McAndrew
Ms. Edith S. McBean
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin W. McCleary
Mrs. Dale T. Mercer
Ms. Pauline C. Metcalf
Ms. Lee P. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Gary L. Moore
Mr. Arthur W. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Nesbitt
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Odoerfer
Mr. Roderick B. O’Hanley, Jr. and 
Mr. Richard C. Crisson
Mr. and Mrs. Brian R. Owens
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Page
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan H. Pardee
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Patnaude

Benefactor
$1,000-$2,499    continued

Mrs. Claiborne C. Pell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Pilkington
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Purviance
Thomas H. Quinn, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Tyson C. Reed
Mr. and Mrs. Walter G. D. Reed
Mr. John Richards
Mr. Lloyd M. Rives
Ms. Janet L. Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Rodgers III
Mr. and Mrs. Donald O. Ross
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Ernst Rothe
Mr. John B. Royall
Mr. and Mrs. Jay R. Schochet
Lorraine and Richard Sebastiao
Major General and Mrs. Stephen R. Seiter
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Sekundiak
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Self
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin S. Sheffield
Buck and Jocelyn Sherman
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Shippee
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Shuster
Mr. and Mrs. B. Hanson Slaughter
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Slocum, Jr.
Mr. Phillip K. Sotel
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen W. Spencer
Mr. Christopher Spitzmiller
Mrs. Elizabeth M. Stafford
Mr. and Mrs. Rockwell Stensrud
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore E. Stebbins, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter N. Stevens
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph F. Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Taggart
Mrs. Daphne S. Thornton
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Trainor
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew S. Tsimortos
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce G. Tucker
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Vareika
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Vitton
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur H. Walker
Mr. and Mrs. William Wallace
Mr. and Mrs. Chester C. Weber
Mrs. Laurence F. Whittemore
Mr. and Mrs. Jay R. Wilson
Mr. Michael Wilus and Ms. Lenora Gange

Benefactor
$1,000-$2,499    continued

Mr. Russell Windham
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Winslow
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Woodcock
Ms. Jennifer Wulff
Anonymous 

Patron
$500-$999   

Mrs. Charles Adams
Mr. and Mrs. C. Scott Akers
Mr. Richard E. Anderson and 
Ms. Susan Anderson
Mr. Edward Ankudavich and 
Ms. Rosemary Ponzo
Mr. Ceasar Nicholas Anquillare
Dr. and Mrs. John Arnold
Mrs. Theodora Aspergren
Ms. Linda Baker
Mrs. Marianna J. Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bakish
Mrs. Merrilyn Bardes
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Barrack
Ms. Cynthia Barton
Ms. Brandy Battaglia
Ms. Lisa Bautista
Mr. Gentry Beach
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Beaver
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Begy
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Bilden
Mr. George C. Bitting
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Bohan
Mrs. Mary K. Bond
Ms. Jennifer Booth
Ms. Amy Bovender
Ms. Sally Boyd
Ms. Edith Hutchinston Brewster
Mr. and Mrs. H. William Breyer IV
Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Brice
Ms. Kathryn Brierley
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Wiley T. Buchanan III
Ms. Eleanor Burgess
Mr. Daniel A. Burns
Mr. Timothy Butterfield
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Callahan
Mr. and Mrs. Ross S. Cann, Jr.
Mr. Mario Cantone and 
Mr. Gerald Dixon

The Preservation Society is grateful for the support 

of its many members and friends.  Your ongoing generosity is

critical to accomplishing our mission of preserving Newport’s

architectural and cultural heritage.

Duncan Chapman and Nancy CushingRobert and Kate BartlettClaudio del Vecchio and Trudy CoxeHoward Fafard, David Lindh and Madlyn Fafard

Donors
April 1, 2009–March 31, 2010

Annual Report   2009-2010   15

Donor Photos by corbettphotography.net *Deceased
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Patron
$500-$999    continued

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Mion
Mr. Joseph Missbrenner
Mr. and Mrs. Joel W. Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Moore
Ms. Gretchen Morgenson and 
Mr. Paul Devlin
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred T. Morris, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Michael S. Murphy
Mr. Michael Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Mussig
Dr. and Mrs. Timothy Myers
Ms. Margaret Nelson and 
Mr. Carmen Patti
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Nicoletta
Mr. Ken Nowak
Mr. Michael Numa
Ms. Cynthia O’Malley
Mrs. Eileen P. O’Reilly
Miss Romaine Orthwein
Mr. and Mrs. David C. Oxman
Mr. Chips Page
Mrs. Stephen D. Paine
Mr. and Mrs. F. Michael Palmer
Dr. Dennis Pannullo
Mr. Richard Parker
Mrs. Patricia Paskov and 
Mrs. Heidi A. Paskov-Sirois
Cynthia B. Paulis, M.D.
Ms. Ana Paulino
Mr. Michael Pavlock
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher T. H. Pell
Mr. Anthony G. Pennacchi
Mrs. Susan Townsend Phinney
Mrs. Alberta E. Picozzi
Dr. Joseph J. Plaud and 
Dr. Deborah M. Plaud
Mr. and Mrs. Julian Plowright
Mr. and Mrs. Lee J. Potter, Jr.
Mr. Leah Prata
Ms. Ginger Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Radziunas
Mary Gina Ratchford and 
Scott Ratchford
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Reid
Ms. Helga Reinisch
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Ricciardelli
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Rieben
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas R. Riggs
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Robbins

Patron
$500-$999    continued

Ms. Denise Roberts and Mr. David Barnes
Ms. Sarah Rodgers and Ms. Heather Russo
Mr. James A. Roehm and 
Ms. Bonnie Pashkow
Mrs. Howard Ross
Mr. John A. Royall
Mrs. Susan Rufkahr
Mr. Conrad Rugart and Ms. Gail Warfield
Mr. and Mrs. Bayard Russell
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Ryan
Ms. Deborah Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Erik Saarmaa
Mr. Kevin Saleeby
Mr. Jeffrey D. Sant
Mrs. Cynthia Scheffer
Ms. Jill Schiebel
Mr. Gregory Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Senese
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Seymour
Ms. Meredith Shaw and 
Ms. Margaret Syling
Ms. Fran Shea
Mr. Edwin S. Sheffield, Jr.
Mrs. Albert K. Sherman
Mrs. Cynthia Sherman
Mr. Wharton Shober
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Shufelt
Mr. and Mrs. John Slawenski
Dr. R. Scott Smith and Ms. Donna Marino
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Smith
Mr. Robert W. Smith and 
Ms. Judith Quarrington
Ms. Catherine Snyder
Mr. William L. Soodul
Ms. Carol Southworth
Mr. Joseph P. Spang
Dr. Nancy J. G. Spear and 
Mr. Frederick F. Fox
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Spitzer
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry F. Squillante
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Stirling
Mrs. E. MacGregor Strauss
Ms. Kimberly Templeton
Mr. and Mrs. S. Emmett Thomas III
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Tocci
Mr. and Mrs. Asheton C. Toland
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Traina
Ms. Sheila Travis
Mr. and Mrs. Dan C. Tutcher

Patron
$500-$999    continued

Mr. Yevgeniy Tyutyunik
Mr. Jeffrey Urbina and Ms. Gaye L. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Van Arsdall
Mr. and Mrs. A. Markus van den Bergh
Mr. James Van Dongen and 
Ms. Karen Van Dongen
Mr. and Mrs. Felipe Vergara
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Viall
Mrs. Jeptha H. Wade
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen G. W. Walk
Dr. and Mrs. Benjamin H. Walker, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Walker
Mr. George H. Warren
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Washburn
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce R. Watts
The Honorable M. Theresa Paiva Weed
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Weintz
Dr. and Mrs. Alan Weiss
Ms. Corina Westfahl
VADM and Mrs. Thomas R. Weschler,
USN (Ret.)
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Wichrowski
Mr. Robert Wickham
Ms. Cynthia Wilson
Ms. Jane Wilson
Mr. Arthur Wlodarski and 
Ms. Robin Favino
Ms. Jean Wood
Ms. Marguerite Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick B. Wood Prince
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Zeidenberg
Anonymous (2)

Steward
$250-$499    

Janet Aldrich
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Allar
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery M. Allen
Ms. Susan Altrui
Ms. Linda Alves
Mr. Nikolas Anthony
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Armes
Ms. Faith Arter and Mr. Jonathan Bell
Mr. and Mrs. Harris J. Ashton
Ms. Hazel Ashworth
Mr. Michael Ashkar
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Lyman Atkins
Mr. Richard Baiano

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Dr. and Mrs. Richard A. Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Baker
Mr. L. Eddie Ball
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Bardorf
Ms. Ruth Barge Thumbtzen
Ms. Janet Barillari
Mr. James H. Barker and 
Mr. Kenneth W. Douglas, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jon M. Barrett
Mrs. William S. Barrack
Ms. Susan Bassick
Mr. Gene Baten
Mr. and Mrs. David Curtis Beal
Ms. Michelle Beausejour and 
Mr. Jeffery Fitton
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald I. Becker
Ms. Jessica Becker
Mr. John Beebe
Ms. Kathleen Belfont
Mr. Nicholas Belarge
Ms. Rebecca Belois
Ms. Teresa Bergan
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Bernaz
Mr. and Mrs. David Berry
Ms. Marsha Berry
Mrs. Susan Bielicki
Dr. and Mrs. William Biermann
Ms. Eileen Bitzer
Ms. Joann Black
Mrs. Camilla R. Blaffer and 
Mr. Grady Smith
Mrs. Elizabeth B. Blake
Mr. Corey D. Bobba and 
Ms. Jacinda Russell
Dr. John and Lady Romayne Bockstoce
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Bohan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Bolton
Ms. Nancy K. Bond
Ms. Giohana Bonilla
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Bouchard
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Boulay
Mr. Alan Brainerd
Mr. Robert Brainard
Mr. and Mrs. Alain Briand
Ms. Angela Briggs
Miss Marian E. Britton
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Broms
Mr. Dennis Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Gary A. Brown

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Mr. Larry D. Brown
Ms. Rebecca Brundage
Mr. and Mrs. Salvatore J. Bucacci, Jr.
Mr. Jeri L. Buchholz
Mr. William A. Buell, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Josiah Bunting III
Douglas P. Butler
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Buzard
Mr. Michael Byrnes
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Caisse
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Camillo
Mrs. Heather M. Campbell
C. Capelle
Dr. and Mrs. Anthony A. Caputi
Mr. Bruce Carp
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Casper
Mrs. Christa Casey
Ms. Elizabeth M. Casella
Mr. and Mrs. James Cavanaugh
Ms. Debra Chambliss
Lieutenant Commander Jay K. Chapman
and Lieutenant Colonel Ann K. Kramarich
Ms. Pamela Chapman
Charles and Roxanne Leighton
Ambassador and Mrs. Gene B. Christy
Ms. Mary Cirafice
Mr. and Mrs. John Cloud
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Ivan S. Colon
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Conner
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Conologue
Dr. Paul Cook
Dr. David Coppe and 
Mrs. Ellen W. Winsor
Mr. Jason Coras
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Corcoran
Mr. Michael R. Corcoran
David J. Correira, Esq.
Ms. Rene Corrigan
Mr. and Mrs. Derek A. Coulton
Mr. and Mrs. Grenville Craig
Mr. and Mrs. Forrest Cramer
Mr. Donald Crowley
Ms. Nadia Cuckler
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Cullen
Dr. Colette L. Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Cunning

Beatriz Ford, Jae & John French

Patron
$500-$999    continued

Mr. and Mrs. Mohamad Farzan
Mr. Roger Feldenheimer
Mr. and Mrs. John Flynn
Ms. Mary Flynn and Ms. Marybeth Flynn
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas K. Flynn
Mr. Richard E. Ford
Dr. Oliver Fratzscher
Mr. and Mrs. John H. French II
Jim and Marge Fuller
Mr. and Mrs. H. Rowan Gaither
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Gallo
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. E. Garnett
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Garland
Dr. Lawrence Geuss and 
Ms. Pamela Lenehan
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan K. Gewirz
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Gewirz
Ms. Lisa Gibson
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Gibson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Gilbert
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Giudice
Laura and Wayne Glazier
Mr. Michael Gonet
Mr. Ryan D. Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Sidney S. Gorham III
Dr. and Mrs. John T. Grady
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Granito
Mr. John C. Gregory, Jr.
Mr. Stephen Griffin
Ms. Dagmar D. Gunther-Stirn
Mr. and Mrs. Leif Gustavson
Ms. Astrid Hajjar
Mr. and Mrs. William Hall
Ms. Melissa Hancock
Mr. John Hardish
Ms. Jackie Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Harris
Wendy and Edward Harvey
Mr. Bruce Hausser
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Hay, Jr.
Mr. Kirk Henckels
Mrs. Linda Hickox
Mr. Silvio F. Hidalgo
Ms. Merrilee Holt
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Holtman
Mr. and Mrs. Hal Bowen Howard
Mr. Chris Hudson

Patron
$500-$999    continued

Mr. and Mrs. Frederick H. Humphreys
Ms. Ilisa Hurowitz
Mr. Steven Irick
Ms. Barbara A. James
Mr. and Mrs. Edward C. Johnson III
Ms. Nancy Johnson
Ms. Virgina Ryan Jones
Mrs. Carole Jordan
Mr. Mark Kiessling
Mrs. Claudia P. Kinder
Ms. Katherine Kirk and 
Ms. Barbara Kirk
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher G. Knoll
Mr. and Mrs. Terrance L. Kopania
Ms. Alexandra Kouwenhoven
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kulick
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Kumble
Mr. Joseph Lamb
Ms. Marrianne Lanzo
Mr. Andrew Lazorchak
Mr. Robert F. Leonard
Mr. Thomas Levreault
Mr. Frank Licata
Colonel Karen D. Lloyd
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Lowry
Mrs. Edmund Calvert Lynch, Jr.
Captain and Mrs. Edward Lyons
The Honorable and 
Mrs. Ronald K. Machtley
Mr. and Mrs. Colin A. MacGillivray
Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. Malkin
Mr. Peter Manice
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. Margolin
Mrs. Marion Mariner
Mr. Michael H. Massey and 
Ms. Sandra Ourusoff
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Mather III
Mr. Robert Matheson
Dr. and Mrs. Edward M. Mazze
Mr. and Mrs. William E. McCole III
Mr. David McDonough
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. McDonough, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. McDonough
Mr. Timothy McNamara
Ms. Patricia Miesel
Ms. Lynn Migliozzi
Mr. Charles Miller III

Donald O. Ross and Carol BallardMonty Burnham, Brenda and James Carlin, and Helen Buchanan

Patron
$500-$999    continued

Peter and Rebecca Capodilupo
Mr. Russell Caramagno
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Chapman
Mrs. E. Taylor Chewning
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Coquin
Mr. James G. Clarke
Ms. Mary Colon and Mr. Jose Ortega
Mr. and Mrs. Lyn L. Comfort
Ms. Wylene Commander and 
Mr. David L. Van Schaick
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Connolly
Ms. Caroline E. Considine
Ms. Tracie Corbett
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Corbin
Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. Corcoran
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Corridan
Mr. Arnold Cosgrove
Mrs. June Costikyan
Ms. Anne Fitzpatrick Cucchiaro
Mrs. Norey Dotterer Cullen
Kwasi Dadzie-Yeboah
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Dangremond
Mr. Steven D’Antonio
Ms. Lucy Darden
Ms. Katherine de Montluzin
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Dealy
Mr. Thomas A. DeLong II
Ms. Louise M. Devenish
Mr. Richard DiPietro
Mr. Dave Dittmann
Dr. Leo P. Donovan, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Dorwaldt
Mrs. Evelyn M. Dorkin and 
Ms. Amy B. Dorkin
Mr. Carl Draucker and Dr. Claire Draucker
Mr. Bartlett S. Dunbar and Ms. Lisa Lewis
Dr. Linda Durhan and Dr. John P. Opalacz
Ms. Pamela Duval
Mr. and Mrs. Guillaume H. de Ramel
Mr. Walter Frederick Eayrs
Mr. and Mrs. Paul C. Eddy
Mr. and Mrs. Peter H. Elebash
Mr. Dominic Elias and Mrs. Garson G. Elias
Mrs. Pearl Elion
Mr. and Mrs. David K. Elwell, Jr.
Minoo Eslamy
Mr. Otto Espino

*Deceased

Peter Kiernan, Brian McKenna, Jay Weibel and Peter Madden
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Steward
$250-$499    continued

Mr. and Mrs. David Judd
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Kafka
Mrs. Carol Kalberer
Dr. and Mrs. David L. Keefe
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Kelleher
Mr. Robert Kendall
Mr. Paul Kenney
Mr. Jeffrey Kent
Mr. Patrick Kerins
Dr. and Mrs. Dara Kesselheim
Mr. Russell Kieslich
Drs. Robert and Marie Kimelheim
Mr. and Mrs. Roger H. King, Jr.
Mr. Peter King III
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome R. Kirby, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Kissam
Mr. Norman Kneissler
Ms. Judith Knight
Ms. Aimee Knorr
Ms. Fran Kochman
Mr. and Mrs. William Koehler
Mr. and Mrs. Adam Konow
Ms. Laurel Kornhiser
Ms. Katherine Kranz
Mr. Carl Krehbiel
Ms. La Nita Kreiling
Ms. Amy Beth Krisanda
Ms. Bernice Kuca
Ms. Lori Labarge
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Ladeira
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Langston
Ms. Dawn Langeland
Ms. Carole Lapham
Ms. Jennifer Laptew
Mr. and Mrs. George Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Perry Lewis
Mr. Marc A. Lewinstein
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Leys
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew H. Leys
Mr. William H. Leys
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lightburn
Mr. and Mrs. Derek L. Limbocker
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Lindeman
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Livingston, Jr.
Ms. Sandra J. Lodico
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome E. Lord

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Mr. Thomas Lozaw
Ms. Libette Luce
Ms. Doris Lawson
Ms. Maureen Lynch
Mrs. Donald B. MacKaye
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Maguire
Ms. Anne Camille Maher
Ms. Amanda Maltz
Dr. and Mrs. Samuel S. Mandel
Ms. Marjorie Morrissey
Ms. Janice Maran
Mr. Eusebio Marcos
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Marra
The Honorable and Mrs. Robert Marsh
Ms. Erica Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Marvel
Mr. Robert C. Marvelle
Ms. Julia Stephanie Massey
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Mateer
Mr. Charles T. Matheson
Mr. and Mrs. John McColloch
Mr. and Mrs. T. Paul McEnroe
Dr. and Mrs. J. Robert McGhee
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. McGhee
Mr. Mark McLewin
Mr. and Mrs. Earl McMillen III
Mr. Craig McManus
Mr. Christopher McMillan and 
Mr. Greg Straticoglu
Ms. Helen McMurtrie
Mr. and Mrs. Edward McNary
Mr. George H. McNeely IV
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. McOsker
Mr. Stephen Mendes and 
Dr. Brenda Burke Mendes 
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Mendonca
Ms. Wendy Mendola
Mr. Robert Mento
Mr. Michael Merwin
Ms. Florence Micarelli
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Sachiel Millien
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Millar, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Miller
Mr. Christopher Miller
Ms. Julie Miller
Ms. Barbara Millspaugh
Mr. Paul Mincon
Mr. Glenn Minnick and 

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Ms. Adrian Castillo
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Moore
Mr. Charles J. Moore
Ms. Colleen Morton
Mr. and Mrs. Don More
Ms. Marlain Kalapos and 
Mr. Stephen Ray
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Mosley
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy L. Moulton
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Moynihan
Mr. James Moynihan
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Muggeridge
Ms. Deb Munkittrick
Ms. Laura M. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Muraro
Mr. Robert Naphen
Mr. Jason Nastke
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Needham
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Nemtzow
Ms. Sandra Nesteriak
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Newsom
Mr. Douglas L. Newhouse and 
Dr. Holly M. Bannister
Mr. and Mrs. Chapin Nolen
Ms. Margaretta Noonan
Mr. Sid Norwitz
Ms. Pamela O’Connor
Mr. Brian O’Hagan
Ms. Valerie O’Hearn
Mr. John Oleary
Ms. Mimi Oliveira
Mr. Brian O’Malley
Mr. and Mrs. L. Robert Oros
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan O’Rourke
Mrs. Ruth Orthwein
Mr. and Mrs. Wiley Osborn
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Palmer, Jr.
Mr. Richard S. Palmer
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Paquet
Ms. Cynthia Paquette
Ms. Sabrina Paradis
Ms. Nancy Parsons
Mr. Leon Pascucci
Mr. George Pasquarello
Ms. Anastasia Patnaude
Mrs. Linda Patrick
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Patterson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Pavkovic

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Captain Raul Pedrozo and 
Captain Stacy A. Pedrozo
Mr. Steven J. Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. George Petrovas
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Phillips
Ms. Susan Pica
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Picone
Ms. Michele Piserchia
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Plapinger
Ms. Clare C. Plowright
Mr. Jeffrey Pontiff
Ms. Judy Pon
Ms. Nancy Pope
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Prenoveau
Ms. Dolores Prendergast
Dr. John Primiano
Mr. Michael Pritz
Mrs. Evelyn S. Pyne
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Quinn
Ms. Lissa Quinlan
Mr. and Mrs. James Rahe
Mr. Peter Rains
Mr. Anthony J. Raitano and 
Dr. Sheila A. Connery
Dr. Michael Ravitz and 
Ms. Nina Milyutina
Mr. and Mrs. John V. Reey
Mr. and Mrs. Terrence Reideler
Ms. Mary Reid and Mr. Richard Dumler
Dr. Lucine Reinbold
Mr. Cody Reitman
Mr. Robert L. Renck, Jr. and 
Ms. Carol Kahn
Mr. Jeffrey Reynolds and 
Ms. Nancy Tynan
Mr. Lawrence Reynolds
Mr. Wallace Reynolds
Mr. Donald Richard
Ms. Deresa Rich
Mr. and Mrs. Charles C. Richardson, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Richardson
Ms. Wendy Rizzi
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Robichaud
Mr. Roderick A. Cavanagh
Adam Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Rogers, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Romano
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Z. Rosenthal
Ms. Laura L. Rose and Mr. William Hall

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Roskelly
Mr. and Mrs. Amory Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Donald W. Ross
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen Rous
Miss Leigh Anne Rowinski
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. Roxe
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Ryan
Ms. Mary Pat Ryan
Ms. Christa Sabatini
Ms. Sharon Sabbatino
Ms. Vickie Sachs and Ms. Linda Sachs
Ms. Anne F. Sage
Dr. and Mrs. John J. Salesses
Mr. Deen Day Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Santomaro, CCM
Ms. Debra Santilli
Mr. Robert Schrader
Mr. Rounsevelle W. Schaum and 
Ms. Shirley Gordon
Ms. Susan B. Schenck and 
Mr. Steven Goodwin
Mr. and Mrs. John Schlesinger
Mr. and Mrs. Lou Schweighardt
Mr. Brady A. Schofield and 
Mrs. Sarah C. Bullock
Ms. Kathryn Scott
Mr. Brian Shea
Mr. Patrick Shellman
Ms. Janet Shennette
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy R. Shope
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Shroyer
Mr. Sherriah Sifferlen and 
Ms. Carys Sifferlen
Mr. and Mrs. Jan Slee
Mr. and Mrs. David Slimm
Mrs. Crawford K. Small
Mr. Angus Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Derek Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Gary L. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Smith
Mrs. Karl B. Smith
Ms. Christal Snell
Ms. Erica Sousa
Mr. Douglas Sprague
The Honorable Fernand J. St. Germain
Ms. Mary St. Germain
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Stamm
Mr. William Staples

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Mr. William Cunningham
Ms. Barbara Curtis
Ms. Laurie Curtin
Mr. Frederick A. Cushing and 
Mrs. Caterine Milinaire
Ms. Kathryn B. Cushing and 
Mr. George Tilghman
Ms. Donna Cutillo
Dr. John Cuttino and Dr. Carolyn Dedrick
Mr. Nicolas Daeppen
Ms. Kathy Damon
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Davey
Ms. Mary Lou Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Dawson
Mr. Kenneth DeCan
Ms. Elizabeth Deehan
Mr. and Mrs. Eliot W. Denault
Ms. Sandra Deneault
Ms. Nancy Devirgilio
Mr. Terry L. Dickinson
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce DiPietro
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Dolan
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy M. Donahue
Ms. Constance A. Donovan
Mrs. Dwight M. Doolan
Mr. Martin Douglas
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Dreyer
Mr. David J. DeFanti and 
Ms. Barbara G. O’Leary
Mr. Elijah Duckworth-Schachter
Mr. and Mrs. William Dukes
Mrs. Charles duPont
Mr. and Mrs. Francis G. Dwyer
Ms. Joanne Eagan
Mrs. Elizabeth S. Eberhart and 
Mrs. Nancy Rothe
Mr. and Mrs. John Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Elkin
Mr. Victor Emerson
Mr. Paul Enker and Ms. Gayle Schreier
Ms. Sharon Morrow Wollschlager
Ms. Pauline Erdman
Mrs. Hannah Evans
Ms. Florence L. Everett
Ms. Tabitha Falcone
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Fattibene
Mr. Gerson Feliciano
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Fenton

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Mr. and Mrs. William Ferguson, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Fichera
Ms. Marie Finelli
Mr. John M. Finn
Ms. Sara Finney
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Fischer
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Russ Fisher
Ms. Mary Ellen Flanagan
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Flood
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Flynn
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Fortin
Mr. Ronald Fontana
Mr. William H. Foulk, Jr.
Mrs. Louis A. Fragola
Mr. Frank Black and Mr. Tom Hurley
Ms. Margaret Francazio
Mr. Thomas Freeman
Ms. Nancy Freitas
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh D. Fuller
Ms. Eileen Fumire
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Gallagher
Ms. Maureen Gallagher
Mr. and Mrs. John Garlock
Ms. Leslie Garcia-Furey
Ms. Annelisa A. Gee
Miss Christina Gee
Ms. Christine Gendron
Mr. Adam Gerhard
Ms. Joan S. Giacalone
Ms. Susan Gilson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Gill
Ms. Leslie Gillette and Mr. Jay Pallis
Ms. Ellen Gillis
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Glade
Mr. and Mrs. Sid Goehring
Ms. Bella-Marie Goes
Kathryn E. Goff, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Goltra
Mr. and Mrs. Walter S. Gommermann
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Gordon
Ms. Brenda Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Graceffa
Mr. Jeffrey Graeber
Mr. and Mrs. James Grant
Mr. Joseph Gratta
Ms. Susan Gray

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Frederick M. and Toni d. Green Family
Fund of the Minneapolis Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher R. Greenman
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Greeven
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gregoire
Mr. and Mrs. Steve R. Grgas
Mrs. Deirdre Gross
Ms. D. Hamilton
Ms. Laurie Hamilton
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Harden
Ms. Laurie Harnisch
Mrs. Cristina Harsch
Ms. Debra Hart
Ms. Elizabeth Hatch
Ms. Kerri Healey
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald P. Hendrick
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Henlyshyn
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Hermes
Mr. Richard J. Hershner II
Mr. Jason Hewitt
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald C. Hillegass
Mr. and Mrs. George R. Hinman, Jr.
Mr. Barry G. Hittner and 
Dr. Kathleen C. Hittner
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Hodges
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Holand
Ms. Barbara Holt
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Horgan
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan B. Hough
Mr. William Howard
Ms. Nancy Hudson
Mr. and Mrs. John Hushon
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hutchinson
Ms. Robin Hutson
Mr. Edward J. Iannone, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Izzi
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Jablansky
Mr. Bruce Jacobson
Mr. William Jacklin and 
Ms. Janet Russo-Jacklin
Mrs. Mary T. Jackson
Ms. Diane Jadoonauth
Mr. Jeffrey Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Johnson
Mrs. Linda R. Jones
Ms. Michelle Joseph
Ms. Michele Joyce

Sarah and Bernard GewirzDavid Ford and Frank RayPhilip Pelletier and Maureen Donnell William Wood Prince and Arthur Murphy

*Deceased



Stan Geary and Allan BeitchmanPeter and Anne DamonMark Watson and Pat Fernandez Mary Van Pelt and Elaine Lindh
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MA T C H I N G GI F T
CO M P A N I E S

Aetna Foundation, Inc.
Bank of America Charitable Foundation
Carnegie Corporation of New York
Citi Foundation Matching Gifts
Covidien Employee Matching Gift Program
Davidson Holdings, Inc.
ExxonMobil Foundation
Gannett Matching Gift Center
GE Foundation
HSBC Matching Gift Program
IBM Corporation - 
Matching Grants Program
The John A. Hartford Foundation, Inc.
John Wiley & Sons, Inc.
Johnson & Johnson Matching Gifts Program
Key Foundation
Macy’s Foundation
Merck Partnership for Giving
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program
NSTAR Foundation
Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts Program
Prince Foundation
Sempra Energy Foundation
TIFF Advisory Services, Inc.
UBS Matching Gifts Program
Unum Matching Gifts Program
The Vanguard Group Foundation
Verizon Foundation

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Ms. Deborah E. Wiley
Mr. Justin Wiley
Mr. Charles Willand
Mr. Michael D. Wiseman and 
Mr. Thomas J. Kubik
Mr. Richard Wojtkowiak
Mr. and Mrs. Brett Yacoviello
Judge Marjorie Yashar
Mr. and Mrs. William Young
Dr. and Mrs. Orest Zaklynsky
Anonymous (3)

FO U N D A T I O N GI F T S
A N D GR A N T S

Champions of
Preservation

$100,000 and above 
The  Champlin Foundations

$50,000-$99,999
The Loebs Family Foundation
Prince Charitable Trusts
van Beuren Charitable Foundation

$25,000-$49,999
Alletta Morris McBean Charitable Trust
E. Rhodes and 
Leona B. Carpenter Foundation
Institute of Museum and Library Services

Chairman’s Circle
$10,000-$24,999

Berwind Fund
Hamilton Family Foundation

President’s Circle
$5,000-$9,999

The 1772 Foundation
The Anton Family Foundation
J. Edgar Monroe Foundation
Walter & Olivia Kiebach 
Charitable Foundation
National Endowment for the Arts

FO U N D A T I O N GI F T S
A N D GR A N T S continued

Patron
$500-$999

William D. Laurie, Jr. 
Charitable Foundation

CORPORATE GIFTS

Champions of
Preservation

$100,000 and above 
Fireman’s Fund Insurance Company
U.S. Trust, Bank of America Private
Wealth Management

$50,000-$99,999
F. A. Bartlett Tree Expert Co.

$25,000-$49,999
Brooks Brothers

Chairman’s Circle
$10,000-$24,999

BankNewport
Coca-Cola of Southeastern 
New England, Inc.
Inskip Porsche

Heritage Circle
$2,500-$4,999

Fidelity Investments
Insurance Marketing Agencies, Inc.
Kahn, Litwin, Renza & Co., Ltd.

Benefactor
$1,000-$2,499

The Angell Pension Group, Inc.
Bel-Air Garden Club
Child & Family Services
Clark’s Security, Inc.
The Computer Merchant, Ltd.
Corcoran, Peckham, Hayes & Galvin, P.C.
Earth Share of New England

CORPORATE GIFTS continued

Benefactor
$1,000-$2,499

Horan Building Company, Inc.
Lexington Partners, Inc.
Lila Delman Real Estate
Meridian Printing, Inc.
National Grid
New England Retirement Solutions
Newport Hospitality
Petro Commercial Services
Russell Morin Fine Catering
SHS Pest Control Corporation

Patron
$500-$999

Ben & Jerry’s
The ChemArt Company
Donovan & Sons, Inc.
The Garden Club of America
Glorious Affairs, Ltd.
The Grafton Association
LongAde, LLC
Sandra Liotus Lighting Design, LLC
Save Venice Boston
Shamrock Electric, Inc.
Wank Adams Slavin Associates, LLP
John Wiley & Sons, Inc.

Steward
$250-$499

Bellevue Wine and Spirits, LLC
Castle Hill Inn and Resort - Guest
Memberships
Clambake Club of Newport
Coastal Electric, Inc.
Coastline Trust Company
Grenon’s of Newport
Long Wood Events
Michael Hayes Company
Newport Vineyards & Winery
Reynolds DeWalt
T.J. Brown Landscape Contractor, Inc.
Wheaton College

ME M O R I A L G I F T S

IN MEMORY OF

MS.  MADDIE BOULAY

Mr.  and Mrs. Robert A. Boulay

IN MEMORY OF
MR. RALPH E. CARPENTER

Mr. Joseph P. Spang
Mrs. Bettie Pardee

IN MEMORY OF
MR. JOHN CRAPO

Reynolds DeWalt

IN MEMORY OF
MRS. DORIS O. DAVIS

Mr. and Mrs. Jason Tremont

IN MEMORY OF
MRS. ELOISE M. DRISCOLL

Mr. William L. Douglas, Jr.

IN MEMORY OF
MS. MARY GAFFNEY

Ms. Trudy Coxe and Mr. James Gaffney

IN MEMORY OF
MR. GILBERT S. KAHN

Mr. and Mrs. A. Leslie Ballard
Ms. Trudy Coxe and Mr. James Gaffney

IN MEMORY OF
MR. WILLIAM LAURIE, JR.

Mr. David H. Laurie

IN MEMORY OF
MS. DOROTHY SACREY

Mr. and Mrs. Albert T. Roach
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Sinnott

IN MEMORY OF
MRS. LOIS A. TREMONT

Mr. and Mrs. Jason Tremont

IN MEMORY OF
MR. CHARLES E. TUTTLE

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Fortin

IN MEMORY OF
MR. JOHN C. A. WATKINS

Mr. Richard J. Hershner II

HO N O R GI F T S

IN HONOR OF
MR. AND MRS. JAMES J. COLEMAN, JR.

Mr. Kirk Henckels

IN HONOR OF
MRS. LUCILLE FEINSTEIN TEITZ

Ms. Rebecca Ackerman

IN HONOR OF
MRS. PAT FERNANDEZ

Mr. and Mrs. S. Matthews V. Hamilton, Jr.
Mr. Nicholas B. Scheetz

IN HONOR OF
MRS. MARTHA S. HUNNEWELL

Mr. and Mrs. B. Hanson Slaughter

IN HONOR OF
MR. CHARLES J. MOORE

Ms. Mary Lou Davis

IN HONOR OF
MS. CYNTHIA J. O’MALLEY

The Garden Club of America

IN HONOR OF
MRS. BETTIE PARDEE

The Garden Club of America

IN HONOR OF
MR. PAULINO SERIBO

Ms. Rebecca Tagala

IN HONOR OF
MS. GLADYS SZÁPÁRY

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene B. Roberts, Jr. 

IN HONOR OF
MR. JOHN R. TSCHIRCH

Prof. Edward J. Fitzpatrick, Jr. 

IN HONOR OF MS. JESSICA URICK

Ms. Mary Lou Davis

DONORS TO
COLLECTIONS

Mr. and Mrs. Armin B. Allen
Mr. Hugh D. Auchincloss, Jr.
Mrs. Ruth H. Buchanan
Mrs. Robert H. Charles
Mrs. Alletta M. S. Cooper
Mrs. Noreen S. Drexel
Countess Alexander E. Eltz
Mr. Ronald S. Kane
Ms. Margaret Melaragni
Mr. Paul F. Miller
Ms. Elizabeth Misener
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred T. Morris, Jr.
Mr. Richard A. Nelson and 
Mr. James C. Michael, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Walter W. Patten, Jr.
Mrs. Margaret Berwind Schiffer
Ms. Theodora Shaw
Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Sheffield
Mrs. Karl B. Smith
Mr. Christopher Stoecklin
Ms. Gladys Szápáry
Ms. Gladys Thomas
Mrs. Harle Tinney
Mr. and Mrs. Guy F. C. Van Pelt
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Cullen Wilder
Mr. Richard S. Wurman and 
Ms. Gloria Nagy

GENERAL IN KIND
DONORS

Walker Interiors

CHRISTMAS TREE &
CHRISTMAS GARLAND
DONORS

Cousens Farm
Mr. George Krowell
Mr. Rufus W. Meadows
Mrs. John C. Powell
Mr. Robert J. Walker

Steward
$250-$499    continued

Mr. Neil Steinberg
Dr. and Mrs. Richard D. Stengel
Ms. Amy Stepanian
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Stevens
Ms. Sherry Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Mark R. Still
Ms. Irene Stokes
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Stokes II
Mr. and Mrs. Edward L. Stone
Ms. Cheryl Storti
Mr. and Mrs. Terrance L. Stowers
Ms. Nancy Straud
Ms. Trisha Struble
Ms. Karen Sturzenacker
Mr. Michael Suder and Ms. Elena Restrepo
Ms. Denise Sutherland
Ms. Jessica Taskin
Mr. Donald Tefft
Mr. Michael Terranova
Mr. Craig Tevolitz
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Thaler
Ms. Gladys Thomas
Ms. Tina Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew W. Tillson
Mr. Dana Todd
Captain Michael Tollefson, USN (Ret.)
Ms. Gina Toma
Mr. and Mrs. James Toppa
Mr. Thomas Trainor
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Tremont
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Turnell
Mr. Kiliaen Van Rensselaer
Mr. and Mrs. Paul L. Veeder II
Mr. Jim E. Vegher and 
Mr. John W. Grigsby
Mr. Eric Vogt
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Waite
Mr. Daniel Walker
Dr. Frank R. Walsh and 
Dr. Nicole Makhoul
Ms. Mary E. Weafer
LCDR and Mrs. Charles D. Webb
Mr. Harris Weiner
Ms. Martha L. Werenfels
Ms. Barbara Whalen
Mr. Charles Wharton
Ms. Lisa A. Whisler
RADM and Mrs. Glenn Whisler
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard Wilson *Deceased



Jane and Robert Grace and Susan StautbergJoseph Hammer and Garry FischerBucky Sherman and Les Ballard John and Linda Purdy
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2009 WI N E & FO O D
FE S T I V A L IN K I N D
CO R P O R A T E SU P P O R T

Arvid Fine Art/Reign Galley
Christie’s
Coca-Cola of Southeastern New England, Inc.
Dave’s Marketplace
Food & Wine Magazine
Hallsmith-Sysco
Hotel Viking
Intermezzo
Martha’s Vineyard Radio
Meridian Printing
Newport Daily News
Newport Hyatt
Rhode Island Public Broadcasting Service
Seabourn Cruise Line
WPRI - TV CBS 12
Yankee Publishing, Inc.

2009 CO A C H I N G EV E N T
IN K I N D SU P P O R T

William Vareika Fine Arts, Ltd.

2009 EASTER EGG HUNT
IN K I N D SU P P O R T

Lindt Chocolates

2009 GO L F OU T I N G
IN K I N D DO N O R S

Newport National Golf Club

2009 NEWPORT FLOWER
SHOW IN KIND CORPORATE
SUPPORT

The Boardroom
Brooks Brothers Country Club
Caster’s Bicycle and Fitness
Hotel Viking
Hyatt Regency
Jackson & Perkins
Martha’s Vineyard Radio
The Newport Daily News 
Prides Corner Farms
Walpole Woodworkers, Inc.
Whole Foods, Inc.
WPRI - TV CBS 12
Yankee Publishing, Inc. 

2009 WI N E & FO O D
FE S T I V A L
AU C T I O N DO N O R S continued

Iberia Wines & Spirits
Illy Caffe
International Tennis Hall of Fame
Irish Family Vineyards
The Irish Dairy Board
Italian Village Restaurant
Ivy Restaurant
Janson Media
Jonathan Edwards Winery & The Hotel Viking
Jordan Vineyard & Winery
Justin Winery
Kerrygold Cheeses and Butters Imported from Ireland
Landmark Vineyards
LJ’s BBQ
Loire Valley Wine Bureau
Mr. Jim Longborg
Majestic Fine Wines
Metro Bis
Mills Tavern
Moet Hennessy USA
Mohegan Sun
Mystic Seaport- The Museum of America and the Sea
Narragansett Brewing Company 
Newport Harbor Corporation
Newport Restoration Foundation
Newport Vineyards & Winery
Noble Harvest
Pinelli Marra Restaurant Group
Platemark Design
Anne Lyman Powers
Premium Port Wines, Inc
The Preservation Society of Newport County
Providence Place Mall
Ramey Wine Cellars
Renaissance Golf Club
Rhode Island Billards Bar & Bistro
Rhode Island PBS
RIPE Pure Squeezed Cocktails
Robert Hall Winery
Rota Portrait Design
Sakonnet Vineyards
Seaport Hotel
Silver Oak Winery
Sonoma-Loeb Wines

2009 WI N E & FO O D
FE S T I V A L
AU C T I O N DO N O R S

41 North Hotel and Resort
Adirondack II
Mr. Gary Adriance
Alexander Valley Vineyards
Amizatta Estate Winery Napa Valley
Angela Moore
Art New England
Arvid Fine Art/Reign Galley
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Ashworth
Bambara Restaurant
Bedell Cellars
Blithewold Mansion
Boston Hilton at Logan Airport
Boston Professional Hockey Association, Inc.
Boston Wine Expo
Boyd & Blair Potato Vodka
Bradford Renaissance Portrait
Brockton Rox Professional Baseball
Cabot Creamery Cooperative
Café Zelda 
Caterina’s Italian Village
CAV Restaurant
Cayman Islands Department of Tourism
Celebrities for Charity Foundation, Inc.
Clarke Luxury Showrooms
Conway Tours
Daniele Foods
Davios Northern Italian Steakhouse
DeCordova Museum and Sculpture Park
Duckhorn Wine Company 
The Elephant Walk Restaurant Group, Inc.
Ellen Wallack Interior Design
The Fireplace
Fiscalini Cheese Company
Four Seasons Hotel Boston
Gracie’s
Green Mountain Coffee Roasters
Guytanno’s International Café
Harbourside Lobstermania
The Harpoon Brewery
Haruki Restaurant
Hotel Marlowe, A Kimpton Property
Hudson Valley Foie Gras
I Design Mosaics

2009 WI N E & FO O D
FE S T I V A L
AU C T I O N DO N O R S continued

Stave Puzzles, Inc. 
St. Germain 
Stoneforge Foxboro
Jolyn Swanson and Jonathan Farber 
Union Bar & Grille
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Weintz
WineCaddys.com
World Wide Wine & Domodimonti
XV Beacon Hotel
Zac Sargent Photography

Mr. and Mrs. Armin B. Allen
Mrs. Ruth Hale Buchanan
Mr. Dayton T. Carr
Mr. Edward Lee Cave
Mrs. Alexander C. Cushing
Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Damon
Mr. M. David Dial, Jr. and 
Ms. Linda M. Brotkin
Ms. Linda A. Eppich
Mrs. Edwin G. Fischer
Mr. Ronald Lee Fleming
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Grace
Mr. Jay C. Grutman
Mr. Joseph W. Hammer
Ms. Joya Granbery Hoyt
Mrs. Richard F. Hunnewell

Mr. and Mrs. Pierre duPont Irving
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas L. S. Kirkbride
Mr. and Mrs. Louis J. Lettiero, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Walter W. Patten, Jr.
Mr. Peter A. and Ms. Becky M. Robichaud
Mr. James A. Roehm
Mr. and Mrs. Donald O. Ross
Dr. Charles A. Ryerson III
Ms. Sandra E. Smith
Mr. Dennis E. Stark
Mrs. A. Theodore Stautberg, Jr.
Mr. Richard A. Tonne IV
Mr. Peter M. Walter

Bequests Pending
Miss Elizabeth A. Burton 
Mr. Harold B. Werner

We wish to recognize our members and friends who have
informed the Preservation Society of a bequest in their estate
plans by warmly welcoming them into the Conservators Circle.

If you are interested in providing for The Preservation Society of Newport County in your will, with a gift annuity, trust agreement, insurance, or in a
retirement plan, please contact James Roehm, Development Office, The Preservation Society of Newport County, 424 Bellevue Avenue, Newport RI 02840
Phone:  401-847-1000  ext 142    Email:   JRoehm@NewportMansions.org

A bequest provision represents exceptional support of historic preservation as
part of a person's social legacy.  The Conservators Circle honors these
individuals for their far-sighted commitments.

THE 
CONSERVATORS

CIRCLE  
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OFFICERS

Chairman Emeritus
John G. Winslow

Chairman
Donald O. Ross

Vice Chair
Angela Brown Fischer

Vice Presidents
Carol C. Ballard
David P. Leys
Angela L. Moore

Treasurer
Monty Burnham

Assistant Treasurer
Peter S. Damon

Secretary
Susan S. Stautberg

Assistant Secretary
Arthur W. Murphy, Esq.

TRUSTEES

Duncan A. Chapman
Nancy W. Cushing
David B. Ford
Sarah M. Gewirz
Eaddo Hayes Kiernan
Elizabeth W. Leatherman
David E.P. Lindh
Richard C. Loebs, Jr.
William F. Lucey
John D. Muggeridge
Andrew K. Reilly
Eugene B. Roberts, Jr.
Mary Van Pelt
Mark E. Watson III
William F. Wilson
William N. Wood Prince

OVERSEERS

Marion O. Charles
Hope Drury Goddard
Jerome R. Kirby
Richard N. Sayer, Esq.
John J. Slocum, Jr.
George H. Warren
John G. Winslow

Seated, left to right: David Leys, Susan
Stautberg, Sarah Gewirz, Elizabeth Leatherman,
Eaddo Kiernan, Angela Moore, Nancy Cushing,
Donald O. Ross

Standing, left to right: William Wood
Prince, Duncan Chapman, William Lucey, Peter
Damon, Arthur Murphy, Richard Loebs, Jr., Mark
Watson, David Lindh, John Muggeridge

Not Pictured: Carol Ballard, Monty
Burnham, Angela Brown Fischer, David Ford,
Andrew Reilly, Eugene Roberts, Jr., 
Mary Van Pelt, William F. Wilson

Photo by corbettphotography.net

The following individuals were elected to the Preservation Society’s Board of
Trustees for the 2010-2011 fiscal year at the Society’s annual meeting on June 17, 2010:

OFFICE OF THE CEO & 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Trudy Coxe, CEO & Executive Director
Terry L. Dickinson 
Colleen Breitenstein

DEVELOPMENT
Caroline E. Considine, Director
Katherine M. Long
James A. Roehm
Kari Van Buren

EDUCATIONAL SALES
Cynthia J. O’Malley, Director
Kathryn M. Botelho
Maryann Hertig
Susan L. Kehoe
Gaylinne A. Mello
Laura Murphy
Joseph C. Sporcic
Bentley W. Squires
Karen G. Wheeler

FINANCE
James M. Burress, Director
Jennifer E. Clinton
Hugh Collard
Janet F. Doda
Judith D. James

GARDENS AND GROUNDS
Jeffrey T. Curtis, Director
Anthony R. Aguiar
Rebecca L. Bonnenfant
James Donahue
Thomas D. Downes
Luis F. Francisco
James P. Levitre
Michael Logan
Robert Marvelle, Jr.
Eugene Platt
Raphael N. Ribera
Charissa Rogers

MUSEUM AFFAIRS
John R. Tschirch, Director
John Bartosh
Charles J. Burns
Paul F. Miller
Charles J. Moore
Patricia M. Petersen
Claudia E. Thiel
Jessica Urick
Laurene Vivieros

MUSEUM EXPERIENCE
John G. Rodman, Director
Jo Ann Blumsack
David E. Boenning
Jason R. Bouchard
Andrea Carneiro
Ivan S. Colon
Patricia R. Dias
Kimberly F. Dolbashian
Daniel P. Fryer
Debbie Kammerer
Lucy A. Kinsley
Kelly A. McDermott
Judith Moniz
Alberta T. Picozzi
Robert Regalbuto
Barbara A. Shea
Carol A. Velasco
Donato T. Ziurella

PROPERTIES
Curtis H. Genga, Director
Virgilio G. Aguiar
James A. Aull
Robert A. Beebe, Jr.
Jeffrey D. Boyark
Kenneth Breitenstein
Margaret Cavaliere
James H. Cottrell
Bryan T. Coyne
Maryanne N. Craft
Brian E. Faria
Stephen P. Golda
Nicole Hatzberger
Gilbert W. Lawrence
Robert C. Marvelle
Harold F. Mathews
Pauline McGrady-Keneshea
William D. Miranda, Jr.
William R. Murphy
David J. Oakley
Patricia Pasvolsky
Theresa M. Peckham
Christine G. Pickens
Thomas Pickens
Roland Quarry
Robert A. Raffa
Manuel R. Rodericks
John Souza
Patricia Stetson
Betsy A. Vivieros
Robert G. Watterson
Philip D. Woolhouse
Theresa Wyatt

SPECIAL EVENTS
Philip F. Pelletier, Director
Ashley L. Courington
Beverly Ware

Board of Trustees

Full-Time 
Employees

OUTGOING TRUSTEES

The Preservation Society extends its
sincere gratitude and appreciation to
these outgoing members of the Board
of Trustees for their contributions:

Joseph W. Hammer
Leila Jenkins
Frank N. Ray, Esq.
Patricia Stensrud
Keith Stokes

Conservation Assistant John Bartosh
re-assembles fragments of the
Chateau-sur-Mer stair hall ceiling.
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OUR MISSION

Great Houses connect people to a nation’s heritage
and open windows to another age.  The
Preservation Society of Newport County is a 
non-profit organization whose mission is to protect,
preserve, and present an exceptional collection of
house museums and landscapes in one of the most
historically intact cities in America. We hold in
public trust the Newport Mansions which are an
integral part of the living fabric of Newport, Rhode
Island. These sites exemplify three centuries of the
finest achievements in American architecture, 
decorative arts, and landscape design spanning 
the Colonial era to the Gilded Age.  Through our
historic properties, educational programs, and 
related activities we engage the public in the story
of America’s vibrant cultural heritage. We seek to
inspire and promote an appreciation of the value 
of preservation to enrich the lives of people 
everywhere.

PRESERVATION SOCIETY 
PROPERTIES

Arnold Burying Ground (1675)

Hunter House (circa 1748)

Kingscote (1839-1841)

Chateau-sur-Mer (1851-1852)

Green Animals Topiary Garden (circa 1860)

Chepstow (1860-1861)

Isaac Bell House (1881-1883)

424 Bellevue Avenue (1887-1888)

Marble House (1888-1892)

The Breakers (1893-1895)

The Breakers Stable & Carriage House (1895)

The Elms (1899-1901)

Rosecliff (1899-1902)

Rovensky Park (1959)

Front Cover: Roof detail, Chateau-sur-Mer  Roskelly Inc

Inside Front Cover: Chateau-sur-Mer  Roskelly Inc

Back Cover: The Newport Flower Show Opening Night Party   
corbettphotography.net

Thank you to our donors for their charitable contributions to the Preservation Society’s mission.

1. Guests at the Coaching Ball dined under an elegantly-decorated tent on the terrace of The Breakers

2.  Thousands enjoyed the coaching demonstration at The Elms

3. Gary and Angela Moore

4. The Easter Bunny greeted fans at Rosecliff

5. A Chinese dance troupe enchanted guests at The Breakers

6. Kim Herrlinger, Diana Sylvaria and Paul Szápáry

7. Marion “Oatsie” Charles was honored as a co-founder of the Newport Flower Show

8.  A topiary lion looked over the front lawn of Rosecliff at the Newport Flower Show

9. Minnie and James Coleman

10. Auctioneer George McNeely of Christie’s at the Newport Mansions Wine & Food Festival

11. Topsy Taylor and John Peixinho

12. Jacques Pépin cooked for the crowd at the Newport Mansions Wine & Food Festival
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